
WINCHESTER CITY COUNCIL 
 

SECTION 123 (1) (2A)  LOCAL GOVERNMENT ACT 1972 
 

 
Notice of Intended  Disposal of Open Space 

 
 
 
    Land at Firmstone Road Winnall 
 
The City Council is considering the leasehold disposal to The Winchester New 
Allotment Holders Society Limited of an area of land (being a former play area) 
comprising approximately 567.51 square metres with the intent that the land shall be 
used as allotments for recreational use.   
 
 
The area of land is shown edged red on a plan which is available for inspection 
during normal office hours at the reception desk in the City Offices, Colebrook Street, 
Winchester. 
 
This is a formal notice given in so far as the above mentioned piece or parcel of land 
consists or forms part of an open space within the meaning of the above Section. 
 
No binding decision has yet been made on the proposed disposal. Any objections to 
the proposed disposal  should be made in writing and addressed to the Head of 
Legal Services, Winchester City Council, City Offices, Colebrook Street, Winchester 
Hampshire SO23 9LJ (ref: EMS/PR5/545) by  no later than close of business on 21 
December 2011. The publication of this notice is required by statute and does not 
necessarily imply that the proposal will proceed. 
       
 
 
                                  
 
H Bone LLB (Hons) 
Head of Legal Services 
Winchester City Council 
City Offices 
Colebrook Street 
Winchester Hampshire SO23 9LJ 
 
 
 
7 December 2011 
 
 




